
REMINDER: Board Meeting 23, 2017 at 
7:00 P.M. in Windflower Room at the 
Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

Patchwork Update 
  JULY 2018  

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, sharing 
quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and 
contributing to the community 

 
 

 

NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT Note from Mary Ellen Little 
 

Hello Everyone Happy July! 
I hope a Happy 4th of July was had by all.  I spent the evening with relatives who have a great view of the city.  
We could see the “official fireworks show” as well as hundreds of other displays (sight and sound) not so official.  
This time of year I know many are more focused on traditional summer activities; gardening, sports, travel, being 
outdoors.  But I trust there is some sewing and quilting happening as well.  We can enter up to five quilts in the 
CHQ show coming up next month so I hope everyone is being successful with their projects.   
 
Our next meeting will be July 16th.  A group from the Torrington guild will be here for a trunk show.  Members 
who are attending the Wyoming State Quilt meeting will also share what they learn.   
 
Enjoy your summer, do good work and we’ll see you on the 16th. 
 

Please call or email me if you might be interested or have any other questions or thoughts about the 

show or CHQ. mlittle71@bresnan.net 631-9522 

   

LIBRARY SEW: Cathy James The Library Sew 
Day on July 31st from 1 pm to 4 pm will be in the 
Windflower Room on the third floor of the 
Library.  On August 28th and September 25th, it will 
be at the same time but back in the Willow Room.  
Everyone is welcome to join us. 
  
 

Quilts of Valor: Marilyn Lanham.  Quilts of Valor will 
not be meeting in July but will resume the regular 
schedule in August. 1, 2018, Tuesday 9-4 at Our Savior 
Lutheran Church on east Dell Range. 
Join us for a day of fun, food, and friendship.  Any 
questions call Marilyn Lanham at 635-9246 or email 
mlanham@bresnan.net 
  

mailto:mlittle71@bresnan.net
mailto:mlanham@bresnan.net


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sewing activity for CHQ member: Carole 
Gardner: 

 

Row Exchange: Thanks for participating. Have 
your row made and, in the bag, and be prepared 
to pass to the person whose name is just below 
your name on the list. Have a fun time. 

Carole Gardner 

Quilt Show Time Again! 
 
OMG the quilt show is right around the corner!   Keep you schedule clear for August 16, 17, and 18.  It’s 
gonna’ be YUGE. 
 
 The show is really taking shape with so many different features.  We’ve got local and out of 
town vendors bringing a variety of products (remember the scissor sharpener).  I think you’ll be 
pleased.  I’ve seen some of the things people are going to put in the boutique.  There are some really 
unique items and things you haven’t seen before.   There are several interesting demos scheduled on 
Saturday, including a make-and-take project.  Cindy Brick will be doing quilt appraisals on 
Friday and Saturday.  Then of course there are the quilts (and don’t forget to enter your barn quilt 
blocks).  Altogether we would like at least 100 items to the display!  And it will be fun to see the challenge 
quilts – both Dresden Plates and the Two-Fabric Challenge Bags from last year. 
Of course, the show can’t go on without you.   Please sign up to help at the show, sell tickets at the fair, 
and donate things to the boutique.  If you can’t make the Monday night meeting, please call Carole 
Gardner (hostesses), Cathy James (quilt mom), Deb O’Grady or Mary Jo Hamilton (boutique) to get your 
name on the list. 
 
Quilt Show Entry Forms are due by August 6.  Quilt drop off night is August on Tuesday, August 14, 
from 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  Entry forms are on our website or available at the Monday night meetings.  If 
that doesn’t work for you, call Joy Mockelman or Sue Frerich to make other arrangements. 
 

TREASURER'S SUMMARY REPORT: 
 

June Income:    $80 
June Expenses:   $0 
 
Any club member wishing to see a full financial report may 
contact me and I will email a copy to you.  If you do not 
have internet access, I will be happy to print out a copy for 
you. 
 

Cathy James, Treasurer 
 

APPRAISAL APPONTMENTS 
FOR QUILTS 
I am now taking appointments for having quilts appraised at our annual Quilt Show. 
Cindy Brick will be our Appraiser and will be appraising August 17 and 18th during the 
Show. The cost will remain $45 for members and $50 for non-members with $5 and $10 
of that fee respectively going back to the guild. Keep in mind that your quilts are more 
valuable than you might think, and this appraisal can be used for sale of a quilt or 
insurance purposes. If you would like to schedule an appointment, please contact me at 
307-637-7195. Thanks, Bea Dersham 



 

 

CHQ Meeting June 21, 2018 
A room full of ladies attended 
this meeting on a pleasant 
June evening.  We had one 
new member and a few guests.   
Announcements: 
Please get things ready for the 
Boutique.  We have two 
months or less to go before the 
show.  Remember you get 
75% of the sale, 25% goes to 
the guild. 
Sue Frerich:  We are moving 
along very well in preparation 
for the show.  Please fill out 
entry forms for your items.  It is 
going to be really fun this year 
with a variety of items to enter 
in the show. 
Kathy James:  Library sew day 
is Tuesday the 26th in the 
afternoon.  All are welcome. 
Program 
Linda Price bedazzled us all 
with her awesome talent, with 
bright colors, stitching and 
quilting.  She said many times 
“I’m gonna miss all you gals”.  
We will miss you dearly Linda, 
also best wishes from all of us 
who you inspired. 
Show and Tell 
Ione Peterson:  Dinosaur Quilt 
Carole Gardner:  Dresden 
Plate 
Sue Frerich:  Carolyn 
McCormick Quilt, French Braid 
Quilt 
Donna Dolan and Deb 
Przymus:  Community Quilts. 
We all enjoyed yellow 
rectangle shape treats 

 

QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE 
 
The Quilt Show is rapidly approaching. Hope you are all working on Boutique items. Remember, 25% goes to the 
Guild and 75% goes to the seller so, please mark your items with your initials and the price. We will collect the 
boutique items when you bring your quilt in for the show.  We will also be having a bake sale on Friday and 
Saturday. All the proceeds from the bake sale will go to the Guild. 
 
 Any questions, please call either Deb O'Grady at 307-321-2557 or Mary Jo Hamilton at 996-6447.  
 
 

OPPORTUNITY QUILT 
TICKETS ARE ON SALE 

 
 

 
Cheyenne Quilt Show Cheyenne, WY  August 16-18, 2018 
Rocky Mountain Quilt Show  Loveland CO August 17-19, 2018 
Goshen County Quilt Show Torrington, WY September 13-14, 201 
Southeast UFO Retreat Cheyenne, WY  September 28-30 2018 
 

EVENTS HAPPENING 

http://www.blakemansewvac.com/


 

 

LINDA PRICE TRUNK SHOW 



LINDA PRICE TRUNK SHOW (Cont) 
  

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/


  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CHQ BOARD 2018 

 

President...............Mary Ellen 

Little President Elect......Open 

Past President.......Rose Slatten 

Vice President........Linda Price 

Secretary................Mary Jo Hamilton 

 

Treasurer................Cathy James 

Librarian ………... Open 

Greeter...................Donna Fisher 

Hostess: …………. Daenette More 

New Members.......Jo Ellen Mass, 

Newsletter.............Marcia Stewart 

Advertising............Judy Gilmore 

https://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com
https://gorgesquiltcarelabels.com/


2018 Quilt Club 

Programs 

 

  July 16   Show and Tell from State meeting.  Also, a Trunk Show from the ladies of the 

Torrington area guild. 

 

  August 16, 17 & 18   Our Quilt Show 

 

  August 20   Social and Recognition for quilts.  Quilters and all the wonderful work putting it 

together. 

 September 4 

(Tuesday) 

  Community Sew Night. 

 

  September 17   Karen Hurby, local quilt teacher will  give a presentation on color – values, hue, etc. 

plus lots of ideas 

  September 28, 29 &  

  30th 

  Southeast Region fall Retreat at LCC for State Guild 

  October 1   Barb Gorges will give an informative talk on her latest thoughts about quilting.  

Remember she has just written a book on the care of our quilts. 

 

  October 15   Trunk Show by our own Marilyn Lanham. 

  November 5   Project Demo Night. (anyone who has a good simple idea that you would like to share. 

Please see me (Linda Price) or Mary Ellen Little. 

  November 17 

(Saturday) 

  A Saturday Sew day like we enjoyed in the Spring 

  November 19   NO Meeting 

  December 3 

 

  Christmas Party 

LINDA’S NOTE If anyone wants to give me an idea for a program in the future, please let me know and I 

will see if we can do something about it.  Thank you    Linda Price 

JUNE SHOW AND SHARE 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CHQ Meeting June 21, 2018 
 
A room full of ladies attended this meeting on a pleasant June 
evening.  We had one new member and a few guests.   
 
Announcements: 
Please get things ready for the Boutique.  We have two months or 
less to go before the show.  Remember you get 75% of the sale, 
25% goes to the guild. 
Sue Frerich:  We are moving along very well in preparation for the 
show.  Please fill out entry forms for your items.  It is going to be 
really fun this year with a variety of items to enter in the show. 
Kathy James:  Library sew day is Tuesday the 26th in the afternoon.  
All are welcome. 
 
Program 
Linda Price bedazzled us all with her awesome talent, with bright 
colors, stitching and quilting.  She said many times “I’m gonna miss 
all you gals”.  We will miss you dearly Linda, also best wishes from 
all of us who you inspired. 
 
Show and Tell 
Ione Peterson:  Dinosaur Quilt 
Carole Gardner:  Dresden Plate 
Sue Frerich:  Carolyn McCormick Quilt, French Braid Quilt 
Donna Dolan and Deb Przymus:  Community Quilts. 
We all enjoyed yellow rectangle shape treats 
 
Submitted by Mary Ellen Little 
 

https://www.sewcenter.com/


 
 

General Club Information 
 

Guest Policy 
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent 
meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00 unless 
membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is 
scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a $5.00 fee 

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter 
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related. 

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor. 

Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 $10.00 

Cell Phones 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 

room. 

Meeting Schedule 
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to 
come early and help set up or to socialize. 

We meet only the first Monday of December and the 
third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often 
include some type of program event or featured quilter, 
as well as show & tell and access to our library. 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or 
input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone 
to view and enjoy during break 

Meeting Location: 
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th 
Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park 
in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from 
Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the 
building. 

Our meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m. Someone is 
usually at the church 
by 6:30 p.m. before 
each quilt meeting for 
those of you that would 
like a little more time to 
visit with each other. 
Your help with setting 
up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated. 

 

Find us online at chquilters.org 
 



 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilt Guild 

P O Box 21194 

Cheyenne, Wy 82009 


